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Founded in 1923, AAUW's Mission is to advance gender equity for women
and girls through research, education, and advocacy.

NOTE: If reading this in email or online, click on view entire message when you get to the end, as
the OMV may be "clipped."

***Also, remember that words underlined in bright blue are links to click on for additional
information.***

Karen Dumont, Editor

General Meeting

HAPPY 102 YEARS OF AAUW – LC!

This year promises to be another year of interesting, informative and entertaining
programs and speakers.

Our program for the September 13th meeting will be a presentation by the Interest
Group leaders and information on “Period Poverty”.

We are fortunate to have seven Interest Groups in our chapter: Anything Goes Book
Club, Anything Goes Fiction Book Club, Bridge, Chinese Mahjong, Great Decisions
and Going Places. Anne Chase, Carol Ann Council, Rita Worrell, Susan Hychka and
Michele Rasch will be informing and inviting us to join their Interest Group.

Laura Bemis will speak to us about "Period Poverty", a project that supports college
women via NMSU Aggie Cupboard and DACC Comfort Casita.

We look forward to meeting and seeing new and returning members. We

https://www.aauw.org/resources/programs/womens-economic-empowerment-initiative/
https://lascruces-nm.aauw.net/
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=bba70dc1-ac0b-41ce-88cd-31b58db1eba8


welcome guests.

RoseAnn Hernández & Tricia Brainard, Programs Co-VPs

From our President
Lynette Schurdevin

I enjoyed a wonderful summer with trips to the Finger Lakes, including
the Women’s Suffragette Museum in Seneca Falls, time with my aunt
in Iowa, and finally relaxing at home.

I look forward to this coming year and the many programs and events that we will be
supporting and doing. This will include co-sponsoring the League of Women Voters -
Las Cruces candidate forums for Las Cruces Public Schools board and City
counselors. We will help to get the vote out!

We will hear about supporting college women by donating new boxes of tampons and
sanitary pads so they will have easy access to and free of charge. Members'
donations will be given to the New Mexico State University Aggie Cupboard and the
DACC Comfort Casita.  

Membership will give us an update on how our chapter is doing supporting new and
current members.

Programs' leaders will highlight their year, and I look forward to the continuation of
professional speakers here in Las Cruces that continue to keep us informed on many
of our concerns and issues that we support.

Kay Brilliant will discuss our training for board members in September.   

And thank you to Christine Long for stepping in for Lani Davis while she is out of
country until we see her in November. I can see that our funds are being well taken
care of by Christine.  

​Looking forward to leading you this 2025-26 year!

President Lynette Schurdevin

AAUW-Las Cruces
Period Poverty Drive

Saturday, September 13th
 

Join us in supporting college women by supplying feminine
hygiene products to the NMSU Aggie Cupboard and DACC
Comfort Casita.

At our September 13, 2025 general meeting , we will be gathering new boxes of
tampons and sanitary pads so that students will have easy and free access to free
period supplies.



What to shop for?
Packaged tampons or sanitary pads (any size).

What if I forget?
You will be able to give a cash donation to support this cause. Products will be
purchased by participating members.

THANK YOU! 

Laura Bemis

Public Policy

The U.S. educational system is under assault, imperiling student
access and the social mobility that education brings. The
Department of Education has been all but eliminated, its tools to
ensure civil rights for special education and other students and its
ability to evaluate educational access severely weakened. Universities around the
country have lost billions in federal funding in health and science research. Programs
that help first generation and under-represented students have been eliminated. The
federal government is now intruding on decisions regarding admissions, curriculum,
and faculty. Transformative programs for K-12 students have been eliminated.  

AAUW is a vital voice in pushing back against this war on education. In a recent piece
published in The Contrarian, her Substack newsletter, former Washington Post
columnist Jennifer Rubin cited AAUW’s statement on higher education as evidence of
resistance against efforts to crush higher education, citing AAUW’s statement that “our
nation’s future depends on higher education that is accessible, inclusive, and free from
political interference.”  

AAUW’s 2025 Strategic Plan focuses on expanding access to higher education. By
supporting AAUW through our memberships and donations, as well as the mentoring
that we do with students, we can play an important role in resisting this assault on
education.  

Kate Mangelsdorf, Public Policy Chair



Diversity Equity and Inclusion

SEPTEMBER
National Guide Dog Month
Suicide Prevention Month

Sep 1: Labor Day
Sep 5: International Day of Charity
Sept. 15 – Oct. 15: Hispanic, Latino, and Latinx Heritage Month
Sep 16: Mexican Independence Day
Sep 18: National HIV/AIDS and Aging Awareness Day 
Sep 20: HeForShe movement anniversary

https://www.umassp.edu/deia/events-and-news/diversity-calendar/national-guide-dog-month
https://www.nami.org/get-involved/awareness-events/suicide-prevention-month/
https://www.umassp.edu/hr/events-and-training/labor-day
https://www.un.org/en/observances/charity-day
https://www.umassp.edu/deia/events-and-news/diversity-calendar/hispanic-latino-and-latinx-heritage-month
https://www.umassp.edu/deia/events-and-news/diversity-calendar/mexican-independence-day
https://www.umassp.edu/deia/events-and-news/diversity-calendar/national-hivaids-and-aging-awareness-day
https://www.heforshe.org/en


Sep 21: International Day of Peace
Sep 22-24: Rosh Hashanah (Judaism)
Sep 22-28: International Week of the Deaf
Spe 22-Oct 2: Navratri (Hindu)
Sep 22: American Business Women’s Day
Sep 23: International Day of Sign Languages
Sep 27: National Native American Day
Sep 26: European Day of Languages
Sep 30: National Day of Remembrance for Indian Boarding Schools

Tricia Brainard, Diversity Coordinator

Girls Can!

PLEASE RESERVE MARCH 7, 2026 FOR GIRLS CAN!

​Pat Johnson, Girls Can! Coordinator

Yearbook News

Yearbook 2025-2026 will be an 8.5 x 11" booklet available both electronically and as a
hard copy. We will have a sign up sheet at the September meeting for those who
prefer a hard copy. The hard copies will be distributed at the October meeting. 

Information on how to access the electronic copy also will be given in October.

Membership Matters

Please consider bringing a guest to general meetings and Interest Group meetings
(with an OK from the host). Our branch is the largest in New Mexico.

Click here for a pdf of the 2025-2026 Membership Brochure that you can print or
email and give to prospective members.

Michele Rasch & Jennifer Burk, Membership Co-VPs

AAUW-LC PROGRAM

Meetings are held on the second Saturday at the DACC Workforce Center, 2345
Nevada Ave. The program begins at 10:00 am and is preceded by a "social time" from
9:30 - 10:00 am.

RoseAnn Hernández & Tricia Brainard Program Chair      

Interest Groups

https://www.umassp.edu/deia/events-and-news/diversity-calendar/international-day-peace
https://www.umassp.edu/deia/events-and-news/diversity-calendar/rosh-hashanah-jewish
https://www.umassp.edu/deia/events-and-news/diversity-calendar/international-week-deaf
https://www.umassp.edu/deia/events-and-news/diversity-calendar/navratri-hindu
https://www.nationaldaycalendar.com/pop-culture-lifestyle/american-business-womens-day-september-22
https://www.umassp.edu/deia/events-and-news/diversity-calendar/international-day-sign-languages
https://nationaltoday.com/native-american-day/
https://edl.ecml.at/
https://www.umassp.edu/deia/events-and-news/diversity-calendar/national-day-remembrance-indian-boarding-schools
https://files.constantcontact.com/07dab592301/ed1b81fe-1e0d-4350-b65a-1bf61f0fdbf4.pdf?_gl=1*18r96if*_gcl_au*MTM4MjQ0NDczLjE3NDExMjU5NDk.*_ga*ODBmNjVhZjctNTQyOC00MTAxLWJiNmMtNDZiYzQwM2EwZTJh*_ga_14T5LGLSQ3*MTc0MzAwODE4NC4xNC4xLjE3NDMwMDgzMjIuNDcuMC4w
https://files.constantcontact.com/07dab592301/f6b9c09b-bdfe-4aaf-bf6c-401984a843d2.pdf?_gl=1*1p4v3zz*_gcl_au*MTM4MjQ0NDczLjE3NDExMjU5NDk.*_ga*ODBmNjVhZjctNTQyOC00MTAxLWJiNmMtNDZiYzQwM2EwZTJh*_ga_14T5LGLSQ3*MTc0MzAwODE4NC4xNC4xLjE3NDMwMDgzNTIuMTcuMC4w


Please use your Yearbook for member addresses,
phone numbers, and email addresses.

Anything Goes Book Group will meet on September 8 at 1:30 pm to discuss James
by Percival Everett . Contact: Anne Chase.

Anything Goes Fiction Book Group will meet on September 29 at 1:30 pm to
discuss The Lost Apothecary by Sara Penner . Contact: Mary Barker

Bridge Our bridge group will meet at 1:15 pm on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of each
month. Contact: Carol Ann Council

Great Decisions This group meets eight or nine times a year via Zoom, usually on the
third Tuesday of the month at 6:30 pm. We discuss international issues chosen by the
Foreign Policy Association. We prepare by reading an eight or nine page briefing
paper by a subject matter expert, and we start each session by watching a 20 minute
video lecture that clarifies the options and challenges the world faces.
Contact: Susan Hychka

Going Places See notice below.

Chinese Mahjong Hong Kong Style, or Chinese Mahjong, meets on Wednesday
afternoons at 1:00 pm at Rita Worrell's home. Instruction is available for beginners.
Contact: Rita Worrell

Playing and Singing for Fun meets on the 2nd and 4th Thursday mornings at 10 am.
The group has chosen ukuleles as our main instrument but other instruments are
welcome. 
Contact: Reba McGear.

Want to know more about an Interest Group?

Contact the named "contact" for each Interest Group described above. Interest
groups offer an opportunity to get to know other AAUW LC members in a more
relaxed and informal environment. All are welcome.

Mark your calendars for our October Going Places Adventure

Wednesday, October 15 we will visit the NMSU Herbaria, the oldest herbarium in
the state.

NMSU herbaria resources represent the premier reference collection for the entire
southern half of New Mexico, surrounding areas and elements of northern Mexico.
The herbaria include more than 80% of all vascular plant type specimens housed
within the state. Professional botanists have used specimens from the herbaria as the
basis for a guide to the grasses of New Mexico and a series of comprehensive books
on all aspects of flora, which have become standard references for the state.

If you are a lover of all things “plants”, I urge you to check out the NMSU Herbaria
Website, a source of excellent and interesting videos



Our tour of the herbaria begins at 2 pm at the NMSU Biology Annex and should last
45 – 60 minutes. The tour is limited to 12 persons, so please let me know as soon as
possible if you would like to participate.

Lunch before the tour will be at the Fig and Brie Charcuterie, 12 noon. Fig and Brie is
located at 901 E. University. If you have not eaten there, I am sure you will love this
charming restaurant.

Email or text me to reserve your spot.

Michele Rasch
Rasch@sbcc.edu
805 452 - 2789

Bits of News

Long time AAUW-LC member, Judith P. McGuire, died on 7/27/25, aged 82.   

Judy earned her Bachelor of Science in Nursing in 1962 at University of Washington
and later earned a Masters in Hospital Administration. She helped St. Joseph Hospital
in Albuquerque start Hospice and also a home healthcare division in the early 1970s
and then went on to lead two homecare agencies in Honolulu, HI, and another in San
Diego, CA. 

In retirement, Judy and her husband Jim (“Mac”) settled in Las Cruces, NM, where
she was an active AAUW member and vital to the Yearbook, Book Group,
Communications Committees and was editor of the Organ Mountain View. She was
also very involved at the State level, serving many years as the "Roadrunner" Editor
and on the Tech Trek Board. 

Judy and her husband enjoyed traveling the country in their RV as well as exploring
far away places, including Vietnam, Korea, Italy, Turkey, Greece, Germany, and
Ireland. They also loved scuba diving, in places like the Marshall Islands, the Solomon
Islands, Turks & Caicos and recently, Belize. 

In addition to her husband, Mac, Judy is survived by four children, grandchildren and
many great grandchildren.

A Celebration of Life for Judy McGuire will be held at the New Mexico Farm and
Ranch Heritage Museum in the Organ View Terrace room on the 12th of September
2025 at 2:00 p.m. The Museum is located at 4100 Dripping Springs Road, Las Cruces
NM 88011.

Judy's husband Mac has requested no flowers, but you may consider giving to the
Southwest Cancer Support Group at 2450 S Telshor Blvd, Memorial Medical Center
Annex, Room B, Las Cruces, New Mexico, 88011. Judy found tremendous friendships
and support with these fellow survivors of cancer.

*******************************************************************

mailto:Rasch@sbcc.edu


Life Member, Phoebe Pierce, passed away June 15, 2025 aged 91. She studied at
The Ohio State University in Sociology and at Harvard Radcliffe for Business and
earned an MBA from New Mexico State University for Accounting. She worked her
entire career for El Paso Electric.

Phoebe was passionate about education for women, her church, theatre and the
Pittsburgh Steelers.

She was survived by three children, three grandchildren and four great-grandchildren.

Her family suggested in her obituary that a donation could be made to AAUW.

Thinking of you.....

When you learn of a member who has medical issues, personal
loss, or a reason for celebration or recognition, please contact
Karen Dumont so she can show our support with a personalized
card.

All Above Board
You can click here for your copy of the 2025-2027 elected and appointed leadership
team.

2025-2027 Board of Directors

Your elected and appointed Board of Directors meets monthly on the 1st
Monday from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m.

Communications
In addition to the Organ Mountain Views (OMV), we maintain a Website and Facebook
page. All Branch emails will be sent by Lynette Schurdevin, President, and/or Email
Coordinator.

AAUW-LC Website is maintained by Sonia Walterbos. Contact her with comments,
additions, or questions.. (click on the link above: "AAUW-LC Website")

NOTE: There are three green tabs at the end of this newsletter that will take you directly to our
website, AAUW NM website, and/or National AAUW's website.

Click on the box below, and it will take you to the AAUW 2025 Work Smart Webinars

mailto:DUMONTKM@GMAIL.COM
https://files.constantcontact.com/07dab592301/54d2fd0f-0d9b-4120-b0b7-61320df270aa.pdf
https://lascruces-nm.aauw.net/


Order your personal Name Badge at AAUW Name Badge. Just
$10.00.

(click on the underlined link)

Go to AAUW.org and click on the following link to see all the discounts and
membership perks.

AAUW membership benefits

Please, Support our Advertisers

Ryan Bemis
Acupuncturist

Doctor, Oriental Medicine
100 W. Griggs

Comments and questions

If you have suggestions or comments about the OMV or wish to advertise here

https://aauw.source4.com/b2c/ProductInfo.asp?Category=8541&Itm=131042
https://www.aauw.org/resources/member/why-join/discounts-and-perks/


(cost is $50/year), please contact Karen Dumont, editor.
dumontkm@gmail.com

 
Thank you for reading

AAUW-LC, PO Box 1081, Las Cruces, NM 88004

Las Cruces Website New Mexico Website National Website
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